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       Minutes of City Council Meeting 

            Monday, February 7, 2022 
 

 
ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by His Honor, the Mayor, Dana S. Hilliard and, upon 

roll call, the following Council members were present: Pepin, Vincent, Dumont, Austin, Michaud, 

Witham, Gerding, Cameron and Messier.  

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
  

Councilor Witham led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

PUBLIC HEARING 
 
Ordinance No. 6-22 - Supplemental Appropriation for the City’s Share of a Grant Match for the 
Purchase of Police Department Body-Worn Cameras 
 

Mayor Hilliard opened up the Public Hearing for comments. No comments were heard. 

 
COMMENTS BY VISITORS 
 

There were no opening comments by visitors. 
 
CONSENT CALENDAR 

 

A. Approve Minutes of the City Council meeting held on January 24, 2022 

Councilor Austin made a motion to approve all items in the Consent Calendar. The motion 

was seconded by Councilor Cameron and passed 9-0.   

COMMENTS BY CITY COUNCILORS 
 

Councilor Gerding wished Mayor Hilliard a happy early birthday since the Mayor will be absent for 
the meeting on his birthday.  
 

COMMUNICATIONS 
 

A. Report from SRPC Executive Director Jennifer Czysz 
 
SRPC Executive Director Jennifer Czysz, joined by James Burdin, updated the City Council on 
planning projects they are managing for the City. Regarding transportation, they have been helping 
to facilitate the City’s projects within the NH DOT’s 10-year plan as well as the infrastructure 
investment and Jobs Act; which includes the feasibility of exit 10 to the Spaulding Turnpike. On the 
planning side of things, Ms. Czysz informed Council of their updated website to make things more 
user friendly. Another new item is a data snapshot, which is a 1- or 2-page annual summary page of 
all planning projects. A POP! Recreation viewer is also a new addition which allows users to view 
pictures of over 350 recreation sites in the region. Ms. Czysz stated the SRPC is currently soliciting 
interest from municipalities on their age friendly communities’ program. She also noted a 
breakdown that was provided to Council outlining how the City’s dues are utilized. 
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James Burdin, who oversees economic development projects for the SRPC, explained they receive 
standard EDA funding from the US Economic Development Administration and have also received 
some CARES Act funding. Mr. Burdin explained he is on weekly economic development calls in 
order to learn about the most recent assistance programs. Some of the CARES Act funding is going 
towards a record digitization program in order to scan and codify old site plans, records, etc. 
Somersworth is scheduled for February 22 through March 21 for this program. Mr. Burdin also 
manages the City’s Brownfield’s assessment program on 5 different sites and provided Council a 
handout on their status.  
 
PRESENTATIONS OF PETITIONS AND DISPOSAL THEREOF BY REFERENCE OR 
OTHERWISE 

There were none. 
 
MAYOR’S REPORT 
 

Mayors Report for City Council Meeting February 7th, 2022 
 
As Hilltoppers throughout the Pandemic we have continue to exhibit our resiliency and our dedication 
to the Hilltopper spirit of neighbor helping neighbor. We navigated our way through the adversity, 
and through the dedicated efforts of our team approach to governing, kept our city government open 
and kept focused on keeping Somersworth “On the Move”. Through the efforts of the Mayor and 
City Manager’s office, we were able to provide communications to our residents on how to keep 
themselves safe, and the services available to themselves and their families.  
 

The strong partnership between Stewarts Ambulance and the Strafford County Public health network 
led to large vaccination clinics being planned and executed. To date, rolling vaccinations are still 
occurring within and throughout the school system, including weekly testing which has allow in person 
learning to occur. While other communities debated mask mandates, our approach to educate and 
informing led to success of voluntary compliance. Our Council continues to model the importance of 
wearing mask, with the continued use of mask wearing at all Council, Board, and Commission 
meetings.  
 

With the large drop in reported spread, light appears to be breaking through the clouds. While we are 
excited and filled with optimism with recent reports from the medical community and scientists, 
however, now is the time to stay the course. The word endemic continues to be widely spoken among 
those managing the pandemic at the top level. So too does the phrase cautiously optimistic. Both 
words combined means we are not out of the woods yet, however, we are moving in the right direction 
as we approach summer.  
 

On the City end, we are dedicated, as we always have been, to returning to a safe state of normalcy as 
soon as we can. It is important that as we move towards spring and summer that the activities and 
festivals that our part of our Community return; so too is to hold these events in a safe fashion with 
minimum risk of exposer or spread. In house, our safety team will continue to stay abreast to the 
numbers, and when it is deemed safe, we will return to voluntary wearing of mask at Council, Board 
and Commission meetings.  
 

While the word, endemic is still on the horizon, now is the time to plan on how our Community will 
navigate living with the virous when an endemic has been declared. As we approach the spring and 
summer after we have concluded our budget responsibilities, it would be pertinent for our Emergency 
Management Director to update this body and the Community on how Somersworth has fared 
throughout the pandemic along with suggested actions and plans all of us should have in mind when 
we reach the endemic level. The City Manager and I will meet to find a feasible date for a future agenda 
item.  
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Somersworth, we should be proud of how we have adhered to our values throughout this historic test. 
Together as a team, we will continue to overcome this pandemic……. How? By being Hilltopper 
Strong.    
      
12 Nominations, Appointments and Elections:  
 
Under nominations, appointments and Elections; In accordance with Council Rule 17 
Appointments, the follow is being brought forward this evening for a confirmation vote;  
 
Anthony Jones for Appointment as an Alternate Member of the Zoning Board of Adjustment with a 
term to expire January, 2025 
 

This respectfully concludes my February 7th, 2022 Mayors Report 
 
REPORT OF STANDING COMMITTEES 
 

Finance Committee – Councilor Witham stated the Committee met last on February 1st and discussed 
and supported increasing the City’s contribution to the SYC program from $5,000 to $50,000. The 
program decided to be self-sustaining, rather than seek grant funding due to the increasingly 
competitiveness of the grants available as well as the stipulations confining what the group can and 
cannot do. The Committee also discussed the road resurfacing and crack seal bids and recommended 
PaveX, Inc. out of Methuen, MA for road resurfacing as their references checked out. The bid came 
in approximately $400k less than expected so the City is now vetting nearby streets to resurface as 
well. For the crack sealing, Connecticut Seal Coating was recommended by the Committee since their 
overall price guarantee was the lowest. The Finance Committee also approved amending the contract 
with Credere who oversees environmental cleanup for the former Police Station. Their contract 
required an additional $2,000. The Committee also discussed the Placework feasibility study for the 
library which should be considered to move to final design and the Committee recommended moving 
this project forward. Witham stated departments are all operating in the black and noted an upcoming 
retirement payout. 
 
Public Works and Environment – Councilor Witham stated the Committee last met on February 1st. The 
Committee also discussed the road paving bids and Witham said there was further discussion 
surrounding a resident request to not shim and overlay Sinclair Avenue, but rather go through a 
reclamation process. It was determined by City Engineer Amber Hall that reclamation would make 
the project much more of an intensive process and the project would also need to rebid. The 
Committee unanimously supported the approval of PaveX Inc. for the road resurfacing projects and 
Connecticut Seal Coating for the seal coat projects. The Committee was also given an update by 
Manager Belmore of the ongoing and anticipated capital projects. The Committee also unanimously 
voted to NOT accept the grant for the hazardous mitigation engineering study on raising the Salmon 
Falls Road to address any future flooding of the road. The Committee felt there were more pressing 
issues to tackle first. Witham said the Committee discussed the request for a blue line down the middle 
of the road on Market Street and ultimately determined it would not conform with traffic safety 
regulations. Snow removal conditions were discussed in hopes to divert attention to higher traffic 
areas.  
 
REPORT OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES, CITY OFFICERS AND CITY MANAGER 
 
National Guard Building Reuse Commission – Councilor Witham stated the Commission last met on 
January 26th and heard proposals from SRPC on future use of the building and property. One reuse 
was to utilize the existing facility as a Community/Recreation Center, the second was to sell to a 
commercial endeavor (possibly a microbrewery), and a third use was a housing opportunity as a mix 
of single family and multi-family units. The plan to utilize the property as a Community Center would 
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cost the most, but not require any additional zoning. A commercial endeavor would require some 
zoning maneuvering, but would bring in sale and tax revenue. The sale of the property for housing 
would bring in the most cash flow to the City from initial sale and continued tax revenue. The 
Committee also had a discussion surrounding where the little league field could potentially be relocated 
to if the housing option was chosen. At a future meeting, it was decided to have SRPC come in for a 
a City Council workshop. Witham also mentioned the City is currently in phase 2 of the environmental 
assessment on the property and has already found out what contaminants are present, but are now 
quantifying them.  
 
COAST – Councilor Dumont stated the COAST Bus Committee met last on January 26th with a lot 
of discussion surrounding facility improvements and they have hired a fundraising consultant to assist 
them. Dumont reminded Council of their annual request of funding which will be happening again. 
He stated last year, the City gave COAST approximately $80k and they will be requesting a little over 
$96k for 2023. Dumont mentioned the strain Covid has put on COAST regarding staffing.  
 
City Manager’s Report  

 
TO:  Mayor Dana S. Hilliard and City Council Members 

  

 FROM: Robert M. Belmore, City Manager   
 
DATE: Friday, February 4, 2022 
 

SUBJECT: City Manager’s Report for Monday, February 7, 2022 City Council  
  Meeting 

        

6:00 p.m. Council Workshop 

Re: Joint Meeting with the School Board regarding the Fiscal Year 2023 Budget 

Development  
 

 

Unfinished Business (under Section 14 of Agenda) 
 

Ordinance 
 

A. Ordinance No. 6-22: Supplemental Appropriation for the City’s Share of a Grant 
Match for the Purchase of Police Department Body-Worn Cameras.  Again, the 
Finance Committee voted to support this Supplemental Appropriation.  

 

Resolution 
 

A. Resolution No. 20-22: To Notify the City Tax Collector that the City Council Shall 
Not Accept a Tax Deed on Certain Properties Subject to an Unredeemed Tax Lien. 
Again, the Finance voted to support Resolution No. 20-22 & Resolution No. 21-22 to the 
full Council.  

 
B. Resolution No. 21-22: To Notify the City Tax Collector that the City Council Shall 

Not Accept a Tax Deed on Properties Located on Wexford Lane and Blackwater 

Road Subject to an Unredeemed Tax Lien. Again, the recommendation of ‘not to 
accept’ is based on the land containing buried debris; i.e., potential contamination clean-
up costs. 
 

New Business (under Section 15 of Agenda) 

 

Ordinance 
 

Office of the City Manager 
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A. Ordinance No. 7-22: To Amend Chapter 4, Personnel Rules & Regulations, Section 
7.3 Holidays.   The Government Operations Committee met on January 24th and voted 
to support this Ordinance by adding Juneteenth Day (June 19) to the present list of 
Holidays for non-union personnel. Attached is a red-line version of the Ordinance with 
changes. 

 
Manager Belmore requested a Public Hearing take place at the next scheduled City Council 
Meeting. Mayor Hilliard scheduled the Public Hearing at the next meeting without objection.  

 

Other  
 

A. Vote to Adopt the City of Somersworth Updated Hazardous Mitigation Plan of 
2021.  City Council needs to consider a vote on adopting this Updated Hazardous 
Mitigation Plan of 2021. SRPC will then coordinate with FEMA for final approval. I have 
attached a Memorandum from Fire Chief George Kramlinger that shows the process that 
was followed to update this Plan.  Also, the Updated Plan has been added to your google 
dropbox. 

 

City Manager’s Items (under section 11 of Agenda) 
 

Informational Items 
 

1. City Parks/Ballfields Advertising Program.  Attached is an excerpt from City 
Ordinance, Ch. 30 regarding Conduct in Public Parks.  The City Council had amended the 
Ordinance to allow the City Manager to develop an Advertising Sign Program. After 
discussions and review by the Recreation Committee, I issued the attached Administrative 
Regulation to set up a fee structure as well as certain standards and protocols. I have also 
attached a “draft” Lease & Maintenance Agreement in regards to the Little League 
continuing to operate on the former National Guard property that the City now owns.  
After reviews with both the Recreation Committee and the National Guard Building Reuse 
Commission, I intend to exempt the Little League from complying with this 
Administrative Regulation. 

 

I was recently contacted by a Babe Ruth League representative to consider modifying this 
Advertising Program Administrative Regulation so that they, along with Somersworth 
High School Baseball Boosters, could begin a fundraising advertising program with more 
autonomy similar to the Little League (see attached). Without objection, I will finalize the 
Little League Agreement and inform the Babe Ruth League (Somersworth High School 
Baseball Boosters) that I will modify the City’s oversight and involvement of their 
Advertising Signage Fundraising Program similar to the Little League. 
  

2. FY2022-2023 Geosyntec Contract Amendment for the Somersworth Landfill 
Superfund Site.  In keeping with past practice, and without objection, I will be signing 
the attached Draft Contract Amendment for proposed monitoring work to be done by 
Geosyntec Consultants as required by the EPA, this would cover FY 22/23. This Remedial 
Action Services contract outlines our compliance obligations in accordance with the 
existing EPA Consent Decree and Record of Decision (ROD) as well as other work that 
may be required by the EPA from time to time. The Contract costs and other associated 
budgeted expenses are split between the City at 50.5% and GE at 49.5%.  

 

3. Upcoming City Council Workshops & Special Meetings.  

➢ Tuesday, February 22 at 6:00 p.m. – Solar Array Presentation 

➢ Monday, March 7 at 6:00 p.m. – Sidewalk Improvement Plan Presentation 

➢ Saturday, March 12 at 8:30 a.m. – Goal Setting Session 

➢ Saturday, April 2 at 8:30 a.m. – Community Support Organizations & City Budget 
Review 
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➢ Monday, April 4 at 6:00 p.m. – City Manager presents FY2023 Budget & Budget 
PH at 7:00 p.m.  

➢ Monday, April 11 at 6:00 p.m. – Special City Council Budget Meeting 
Attachments 
 

1. City Attorney Certifications One (1) 
 
NOMINATIONS, APPOINTMENTS AND ELECTIONS  

Nominations for a Council Confirmation Vote: 

A. Anthony Jones for Appointment as an Alternate Member of the Zoning Board of Adjustment 
with a term to expire January, 2025 
 

Councilor Pepin made a motion to Appoint Anthony Jones as an Alternate Member of the 

Zoning Board of Adjustment with a Term to Expire January, 2025. The motion was seconded 

by Councilor Austin and passed 9-0. 

LAY ON THE TABLE 

There were no items on the table. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

ORDINANCES 

A. Ordinance No. 6-22 - Supplemental Appropriation for the City’s Share of a Grant Match for 
the Purchase of Police Department Body-Worn Cameras 
 

Councilor Pepin made a motion to adopt Ordinance No. 6-22 as submitted. The motion was 

seconded by Councilor Vincent and passed 9-0 by roll call vote. 

RESOLUTIONS 

A. Resolution No. 20-22 - To Notify the City Tax Collector that the City Council Shall Not 
Accept a Tax Deed on Certain Properties Subject to an Unredeemed Tax Lien 

Councilor Witham made a motion to adopt Resolution No. 20-22 as submitted. The motion 

was seconded by Councilor Gerding and passed 9-0 by roll call vote. 

B. Resolution No. 21-22 - To Notify the City Tax Collector that the City Council Shall Not 
Accept a Tax Deed on Properties Located on Wexford Lane and Blackwater Road Subject to 
an Unredeemed Tax Lien 

Councilor Witham made a motion to adopt Resolution No. 21-22 as submitted. The motion 

was seconded by Councilor Gerding and passed 9-0 by roll call vote. 

NEW BUSINESS 

ORDINANCES 
 

A. Ordinance No. 7-22 – To Amend Chapter 4, Personnel Rules & Regulations, Section 7.3 
Holidays 
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Ordinance No. 7-22 will remain in first read until call of the Chair. Public Hearing scheduled 

for next City Council meeting. 

COMMENTS BY VISITORS 
 
There were no closing comments from visitors. 
 
CLOSING COMMENTS BY COUNCIL MEMBERS 
 
Councilor Pepin said the warming center on Willand is a great thing that has been utilized frequently 
over the past couple months, but questioned the statistical data in CAP’s reports. He outlined the 
differences in numbers of service calls to the warming center compared to what the City calculates 
and what CAP sends. Pepin said there are a lot of calls requesting police, fire, and ambulance going 
to the facility which is taking a significant amount of manpower and time away from the City’s first 
responders. Pepin expressed concerns about the City’s crime rates being skewed due to these calls 
which could ultimately end up negatively affecting the housing market in Somersworth. 
 

Councilor Vincent stated the Lion’s Club approached him about a possible donation of the metal 
building located on the former National Guard property. He said they would take it down and relocate 
it. 
 

Councilor Dumont thanked Councilor Pepin for his remarks on the warming center. He acknowledged 
a disconnect from the reports coming from CAP and the numbers the City has. He stated the little 
league field is one of the more historic examples of construction for the benefit of children. He hopes 
at least a portion of that property can still be utilized for recreation. Dumont recommended extending 
the parking ban during emergency weather events.  
 

Councilor Austin had no closing comments. 
 

Councilor Michaud mentioned the Lion’s Club skating rink and saw a video of a large number of kids 
utilizing the pond for hockey. He thanked them for doing a great job at keeping that property going. 
He congratulated Mark Segal, owner of Gravy, who celebrated his second anniversary in Somersworth. 
He also urged people to get out Anatolia Restaurant who serves delicious Mediterranean food.  
 

Councilor Witham thanked Public Works for their snow removal efforts. He said the foreman said this 
past storm was the worst he has ever dealt with. He said when listening to his police scanner, he hears 
many calls going to the warming center. He stated CAP does not seem to be completely transparent 
in their reporting to the City and mentioned the initial weekly reports used to outline where the 
individuals utilizing the warming center were coming from, but do not anymore. Witham asked that 
at the conclusion of the season, a sum total of all the statistics the City Police, Fire, and ambulance 
have accumulated. He would then like to see a dollar number of what the calls of service have cost 
the City. Witham stated he fears the Council will find itself in a quagmire regarding what to do with 
the National Guard property. He said he hopes he is wrong, but thinks that property will remain urban 
blight in ten years.  
 

Councilor Gerding thanked Public Works for their efforts during the difficult storm. Regarding the 
warming center, he wonders if there is a way to determine calls for service are actually increasing in 
the City due to the warming center, or rather, if they are just more concentrated at that location. 
Gerding mentioned the middle school in partnership with its advisory program and the ESL program 
are starting to create a black history month display and hopes it can be displayed at City Hall after its 
time at the middle school.  
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Councilor Cameron said the Lion’s Club rink is a great thing and acts as a feeder program for kids wanting 
to play hockey for the school system. She hopes the little league field at the National Guard property 
stays when deciding the reuse of that property. Cameron also wished Mayor Hilliard a happy birthday.  
 
Councilor Messier thanked a City Hall employee for his time working for the City and wished him well 
in his new endeavor. He stated he believes the National Guard property should be a Community, 
senior, or recreation center. He said a market analysis should be done to determine what is best for 
the City. Regarding the homeless, he said the residual effect of closing the Garabedian property has 
been moving south.   
 
ADJOURNMENT 

Councilor Michaud made a motion to adjourn the City Council meeting. The motion was 

seconded by Councilor Gerding and passed 9-0. The meeting adjourned at 8:39 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

________________________ 

        Jonathan Slaven, City Clerk 
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City of Somersworth – Ordinance 

Ordinance No: 6-22 

SUPPLEMENTAL APPROPRIATION FOR THE CITY’S SHARE OF A 

GRANT MATCH FOR THE PURCHASE OF POLICE DEPARTMENT 

BODY-WORN CAMERAS 

 January 24, 2022 

 

THE CITY OF SOMERSWORTH ORDAINS THAT pursuant to Section 7.7(A) of the City 

Charter: 

The annual budget for the City of Somersworth for Fiscal Year 21-22 is amended as follows: 

 

Appropriate $27,160 (Twenty-Seven One Hundred Sixty Thousand dollars) with $17,000 

(Seventeen Thousand dollars) from the Cable Fund and $10,160 (Ten Thousand One Hundred 

Sixty dollars) from the Drug Forfeiture Account to the Capital Outlay Section of the General 

Fund budget as follows;  

 

     Revised Budget  Amendment  Revised Budget 

        $ 138,475              $ 27,160                $ 165,635  

 

                

Approved as to Funding:     Recorded by: 

 

Scott A. Smith       Jonathan Slaven 

Director of Finance and Administration   City Clerk 

 

 

Background: 

This Ordinance appropriates a funding for the City’s share (50%) of a local match for a grant 

award from the Department of Justice for the purchase of body-worn cameras to be used by the 

Somersworth Police Department. 

  

 

This Ordinance requires a public hearing and requires a 2/3 majority vote of the City Council 

after the public hearing subject to Section 7.4.1 and. Section 7.7 (A) of the City Charter. 

 

 

 

This Ordinance shall take effect upon its passage. 

Authorization 

Sponsored by: Approved: 

David A. Witham 

Donald Austin 

Martin P. Dumont, Sr. 

City Attorney 
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City of Somersworth – Ordinance 6-22 
 

History 

First Read Date: 01/24/2022 Tabled:  

Public Hearing:  Removed From Table:  

Second Read: 02/07/2022  

 

Discussion 

 

01/24/2022 

 

Ordinance No. 6-22 will remain in first read until the call of the Chair. Public Hearing 

scheduled for next City Council meeting.  

 

02/07/2022 

 

Councilor Pepin made a motion to adopt Ordinance No. 6-22 as submitted. The motion was 

seconded by Councilor Vincent and passed 9-0 by roll call vote. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Voting Record YES NO 

Ward 1 Councilor Pepin  X  

Ward 2 Councilor Vincent  X  

Ward 3 Councilor Dumont  X  

Ward 4 Councilor Austin  X  

Ward 5 Councilor Michaud  X  

At Large Councilor Witham  X  

At Large Councilor Gerding  X  

At Large Councilor Cameron  X  

At Large Councilor Messier  X  

 TOTAL VOTES: 9 0 

On 02/07/2022          Ordinance 6-22        PASSED    FAILED             
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City of Somersworth – Resolution 

Resolution No:  20-22 

TO NOTIFY THE CITY TAX COLLECTOR THAT THE CITY 

COUNCIL SHALL NOT ACCEPT A TAX DEED ON CERTAIN 

PROPERTIES SUBJECT TO AN UNREDEEMED TAX LIEN 

 

January 24, 2022 

WHEREAS RSA 80:76 directs the Tax Collector, after 2 years, to execute to the City a deed of 

the land subject to the real estate tax lien and not redeemed, and  

 

WHEREAS the Governing Body of a municipality may refuse to accept a tax deed on behalf of 

the municipality because in its judgment, acceptance and ownership of the real estate would 

subject the municipality to undesirable obligations or liability risks, or for any reason that would 

be contrary to the public interest,  

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 

SOMERSWORTH THAT the City Tax Collector be notified that for those reasons the City shall 

refuse to accept the tax deeds on property located at the following locations: 
 

Location    Tax Map/Lot   

 47 Colonial Village   81-47M 

 92 Crystal Springs Way  82-36M 

 73 Crystal Springs Way  82-49M 

 65 Crystal Springs Way  82-57M 

 207 Sherwood Glen   87-207M 

 332 Sherwood Glen   87-332M 

 336 Sherwood Glen   87-336M 

 409 Sherwood Glen   87-409M 

 629 Sherwood Glen   87-629M 

 703 Sherwood Glen   87-703M 

 10 Ringer Drive   88-5M  

  

  
 

 

 

 

 

Authorization 

Sponsored by Councilors: Approved: 

David A. Witham 

Donald Austin 

Martin P. Dumont, Sr. 

City Attorney 
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City of Somersworth – Resolution 20-22 
 

History 

First Read Date: 01/24/2022 Tabled:  

Public Hearing:  Removed From Table:  

Second Read: 02/07/2022  

 

Discussion 

 

01/24/2022 

 

Resolution No. 20-22 will remain in first read until the call of the Chair. 

 

 

02/07/2022 

 

Councilor Witham made a motion to adopt Resolution No. 20-22 as submitted. The motion 

was seconded by Councilor Gerding and passed 9-0 by roll call vote. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Voting Record YES NO 

Ward 1 Councilor Pepin  X  

Ward 2 Councilor Vincent  X  

Ward 3 Councilor Dumont  X  

Ward 4 Councilor Austin  X  

Ward 5 Councilor Michaud  X  

At Large Councilor Witham  X  

At Large Councilor Gerding  X  

At Large Councilor Cameron  X  

At Large Councilor  Messier  X  

 TOTAL VOTES: 9 0 

On 02/07/2022  Resolution 20-22  PASSED    FAILED          
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City of Somersworth – Resolution 

Resolution No:  21-22 

TO NOTIFY THE CITY TAX COLLECTOR THAT THE CITY 

COUNCIL SHALL NOT ACCEPT A TAX DEED ON PROPERTIES 

LOCATED ON WEXFORD LANE AND BLACKWATER ROAD 

SUBJECT TO AN UNREDEEMED TAX LIEN 

 

January 24, 2022 

 

 

WHEREAS RSA 80:76 directs the Tax Collector, after 2 years, to execute to the City a deed of 

the land subject to the real estate tax lien and not redeemed, and  

 

WHEREAS the Governing Body of a municipality may refuse to accept a tax deed on behalf of 

the municipality because in its judgment, acceptance and ownership of the real estate would 

subject the municipality to undesirable obligations or liability risks, or for any reason that would 

be contrary to the public interest,  

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 

SOMERSWORTH THAT the City Tax Collector be notified that for those reasons the City shall 

refuse to accept the tax deeds on property located at the following locations: 
 

 Location    Tax Map/Lot   

 

 5 Wexford Lane   35-12A 

 7 Wexford Lane   35-12B 

  

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Note – It is believed that these properties contain contaminated soils and /or buried debris and 

an uninhabitable mobile home. 
 

 

 

 

 

Authorization 

Sponsored by Councilors: Approved: 

David A. Witham 

Donald Austin 

Martin P. Dumont, Sr. 

City Attorney 
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City of Somersworth – Resolution 21-22 
 

History 

First Read Date: 01/24/2022 Tabled:  

Public Hearing:  Removed From Table:  

Second Read: 02/07/2022  

 

Discussion 

 

01/24/2022 

 

Resolution No. 21-22 will remain in first read until the call of the Chair. 

 

02/07/2022 

 

Councilor Witham made a motion to adopt Resolution No. 21-22 as submitted. The motion 

was seconded by Councilor Gerding and passed 9-0 by roll call vote. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Voting Record YES NO 

Ward 1 Councilor Pepin  X  

Ward 2 Councilor Vincent  X  

Ward 3 Councilor Dumont  X  

Ward 4 Councilor Austin  X  

Ward 5 Councilor Michaud  X  

At Large Councilor Witham  X  

At Large Councilor Gerding  X  

At Large Councilor Cameron  X  

At Large Councilor  Messier  X  

 TOTAL VOTES: 9 0 

On 02/07/2022 Resolution 21-22  PASSED    FAILED          
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City of Somersworth – Ordinance 

Ordinance No: 7-22 

TO AMEND CHAPTER 4, PERSONNEL RULES & REGULATIONS, 

SECTION 7.3 HOLIDAYS 

 February 7, 2022 

BE IT ORDAINED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SOMERSWORTH THAT the 

Ordinances of the City of Somersworth, as amended, be further amended as follows: 

 

Amend Chapter 4, Personnel Rules and Regulations, Section 7.3, Holidays: 

 

 

1. Strike the word twelve and replace it with the word thirteen. 

 

2. Add Juneteenth Day  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Authorization 

Sponsored by Councilors: Approved: 

Richard Michaud 

Matt Gerding 

Nancie Cameron 

Donald Austin 

 

City Attorney 
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City of Somersworth – Ordinance 7-22 
 

History 

First Read Date: 02/07/2022 Tabled:  

Public Hearing:  Removed From Table:  

Second Read:   

 

Discussion 

 

 

02/07/2022 

 

Ordinance No. 7-22 will remain in first read until call of the Chair. Public Hearing scheduled 

for next City Council meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Voting Record YES NO 

Ward 1 Councilor Pepin    

Ward 2 Councilor Vincent    

Ward 3 Councilor Dumont    

Ward 4 Councilor Austin    

Ward 5 Councilor Michaud    

At Large Councilor Witham    

At Large Councilor Gerding    

At Large Councilor Cameron    

At Large Councilor Messier    

 TOTAL VOTES:   

On          Ordinance 7-22        PASSED    FAILED             

 

 

 


